NEWS RELEASE February 23, 1970

I have been authorized to make the announcement that the Cariboo
Regional College will commence operation next September in the facilities
provided at the Kamloops Indian Residential School.

On behalf of the College Council I wish to thank the Kamloops Indian
Band for its wonderful cooperation in this matter. The Band's offer has been
very generous and they have also agreed to provide parking facilities very
close to the College buildings.

It can now be said that the College will definitely be a day=~time cperation
with some classes being provided in the evening for those who, by reason of
work or other obligations, are unable to attend the day sessions.

The College library will be open during the day and evenings and on
Saturdays and Sundays so that students may obtain maximum use of this facility.

The agreement with the Indian Band is on a year-to-year basis so that
the College will be able to move either into or alongside the incoming
Vocational School which, of course, will become part of the College operation.

There will be no dormitory facilities on the campus, but the College
is compiling a list of private boarding facilities which will assist students
in securing accommodation.

Information on the College technical programs will be available to the
public and the schools in a very short time.

I would like to advise the public that our present office, located at
L65 Victoria Street, above 8$yd Smith Motors, will remain open and we invite
your inquiries to be made at this location and not at the Indian School.

J. Harrison
Principal



